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At Yeoval Central School we are respectful, responsible and cooperative.  
Our Positive Behaviour for Learning (PBL) focus areas for Term 3 are:    
* Wear School uniform with pride                                           
* Work collaboratively with others, ensuring everyone feels safe. 

Responsib le  Respect ful  Cooperat ive  Learning  
 

Schoolyard handball has been a tradition at YCS for generations, and while different schools 
have different rules, handball is an awesome game that everyone can play! Also known as 

‘down ball’ and ‘four square’, the game was first introduced at the Olympics in 1936 but did not 
appear again until 1972.  

As the school term draws to a close, we wish all our staff and families a                                    
safe and happy holiday period. 

National Day of Mourning Public 
Holiday for Queen Elizabeth II: 
Thursday 22 September 2022.  

All schools, including Yeoval Central 
School, will be non-operational            

on that day. 
We thank you for your understanding. 

INSIDE: YEAR 12’S FINAL WEEK @ YCS 



                                            A message from the Assistant Principal 

At Yeoval Central School we inspire all to be responsible, respectful and cooperative learners.                                                

Working together to achieve and grow. 

Week 9 was another busy week on the YCS calendar.  
 
It was wonderful to go along to the FYI exhibition and listen to the 
stories of the Stage 4 Years 7/8 students. With writing being one 
of our whole-of-school focuses this year, it was pleasing to see 
students using this learning to build tension and end with impact. 
Well done Stage 4 on a great exhibition and to the FYI staff for 
their ongoing efforts in this project. Thank you to families and 
community members who came in to support the learning in 
FYI.   
 
Mrs Corinth ensured that Years 5/6 students from Yeoval     
Central School, St Columba’s and Cumnock Public had a fabulous ‘Taste of YCS’. Students       
enjoyed co-operative activities, gymnastics, Tech Mandatory and FYI. From all accounts, students 
had a fabulous day and could not stop raving about their experiences. We look forward to       
welcoming our future Year 7 students.  
 
Ezra and Lara represented NARRAF Gobondery at Western Athletics on Friday in discus and 
shot put respectively.  Thank you to parents for taking students (and navigating alternative routes 
to Dubbo). We understand the competition was strong but we are proud that you both tried your 
best.  
 
On Friday Mrs Tremain and Year Advisors organised some fabulous experiences for the       
students’ PBL celebration. It was amazing to see all students engaged and celebrating a         
fabulous term.   
 
It has been exciting to see our future Kindergarten students participating in our intensive           
transition program. Thank you to Mrs Ind who continues to host and work with these students to 
make settling into school a seamless process. 
 
The Year 12 WAP Farewell Dinner was held on Friday evening at Club Dubbo. It was pleasing to 
see some wonderful results from all our YCS students and we are so proud of their efforts. We 
also appreciate the support from all teachers in their years of schooling. Congratulations to      
former YCS student Claire Smith for receiving the DUX award for 2021. This is a wonderful 
achievement. 
 
This week our Year 12’s finish up their schooling at YCS (pending their HSC of course). This is 
a very special time for them all, and I fondly remember teaching some of these students in my 
first official class at Yeoval Central School when they were in Year 1. Sam, Tyelia, Alana, Lillie, 
Dominic and Lauren, we wish you all the best as you study and prepare for your HSC. Although 
you may not realise this at the moment, school years are some of the best years of your life. Sa-
vour and enjoy this final week before you are set free into the big wide world!  
 

What’s coming up this week?  
On Tuesday we are supporting Redtember.  
 

A reminder that Thursday is a ‘Day of Mourning’ and all schools will be non-operational.          
The Year 12 Graduation Dinner will take place on Thursday evening.  
 

Friday will be a very busy day with the NAIDOC/Library 
Opening/Mural Launch and the Year 12 Farewell Assembly. 
  
 
We hope you all have a safe and enjoyable school holidays. 
      
Amanda Crain,  
Assistant Principal 

 

FOLLOW Yeoval Central School 

on Facebook! 



 

Congratulations to our six Year 12 students who will formally complete their       
secondary schooling this week. Last Friday evening, the Western Access Program 
(WAP) community joined together to farewell our cohort and acknowledge their   
academic achievements in 2022. It was very exciting to see all of our students     
receive an award at the ceremony and also to see how gorgeous they all looked in 
their fabulous outfits. 

2022 WAP Graduation Awards 
Dominic Whiting:  Certificate of Achievement – Work Studies 
Samuel Flack:  Certificate of Excellence – Numeracy 
    Certificate of Achievement – Industrial Technology 
Lillie Snell:   Certificate of Excellence – Exploring Early Childhood 
Tyelia Hoswell-Parsons: Certificate of Excellence – Aboriginal Studies 
    Certificate of Excellence – Mathematics Advanced 
    Certificate of Achievement – Ancient History 
Lauren Zell:   Certificate of Excellence - Drama 
    Certificate of Excellence – Legal Studies 
    Certificate of Achievement – Visual Design 
Alana Russell:   Certificate of Excellence – Ancient History 
    Certificate of Excellence - Biology 
    Certificate of Excellence – Community and Family Studies 
    Certificate of Excellence – English Standard 
    Certificate of Excellence – Mathematics Standard 
Alana was also one of two students to receive the Consistent Achievement Award. 
This is given to a student who places 1st in three or more of their classes. This is an 
outstanding effort. 

 

 

 

 

 YCS CLASS OF 2022 
Wishing all our Year 12 students a fabulous last week of secondary 
schooling at YCS. We say goodbye to a remarkable group of young    

people and wish them well on their journey ahead. 

 Sam   Tyelia          Alana                   Lillie                         Dominic                  Lauren       

WAP DUX 2021 
Congratulations to former 
YCS student Claire Smith 

who was awarded the 
WAP’s Dux for 2021.  

 
During her address, Claire 
spoke passionately to the       

graduating class about 
following your dreams and 

the importance of       
compassion and giving to 
others. Well done Claire 
on your achievements. 



         YEARS 7/8 FYI  EXHIBIT ION  

A book entitled "Stories from Space - 
FYI 2022" was launched by the YCS 
Future Yeoval Innovators (FYI) class 
at their exhibition for Project 3 last 
Wednesday.  
 
The book contains a collection of  
narratives written and illustrated by 
students to answer the project      
question: "How can we explain       
astronomical phenomena through 
narrative?" 
 
Throughout the project, students    
investigated a wide range of           
astronomical phenomena and how 
these are explained both scientifically 
and culturally.  
 
They also travelled to Coonabarabran 
during the term to visit the               
observatories. 



NAIDOC DAY | LIBRARY OPENING | MURAL LAUNCH 

| YEAR 12 FAREWELL 

I N V I T A T I O N  T O  P A R E N T S  &  C O M M U N I T Y  

YCS Library 



Last Wednesday our Years 5/6 students 

from Yeoval Central School, along with   

Cumnock Public and St Columba's, enjoyed 

another Year 7 Transition Day. Students 

were excited for their second ‘Taste of     

Yeoval Central School,’ experiencing life as 

a high school student for the day. Their time-

table explored the extensive range of         

subjects in secondary school, including             

Technology Mandatory – Metals, Future  

Yeoval Innovators (FYI), Physical Education 

(PE) and Sport. 

Students began their day strengthening their 

relationships and getting to know each other 

through a variety of teambuilding activities 

and ice-breaker games. One of the activities       

required teams to solve a series of five     

riddles. Once a team had solved each riddle, 

they were declared the winner. I was very             

impressed watching each group work           

together, using each other's problem-solving 

skills to solve each problem – they were not 

easy!  

In PE, students enjoyed gymnastics as part of 

the program YCS is receiving from PCYC, 

Wellington. In FYI, students participated in 

some drama activities as well as a team-based 

construction task where groups had to work 

together to build the strongest structure using 

minimal resources and equipment.  

Technology Mandatory – Metal was a favourite, 

with students constructing their own fly swatter 

which I’m sure will be very handy come      

summer! Students then enjoyed a scrumptious 

lunch of chicken burgers and hotdogs       

courtesy of The Billabong.  

I’m sure all will agree that a wonderful day was 
had by all. Well done to all participating Years 
5/6 students who displayed exceptional         
enthusiasm and appreciation for their day in 
high school. We look forward to welcoming our 
new Year 7 cohort next year.  

- Mrs Corinth 

         Year  7  T rans i t ion Day 2  



                Find us on Facebook                                        We are a member of the Western Access Program 

    M i n i  P B L  C e l e b r a t i o n  D a y  

The YCS PBL Mini Celebration Afternoon on Friday saw our       
students enjoy movies, popcorn, games and mufti day! 

Congratulations to all our students for their efforts this term - enjoy 
your well-earned reward. 





The BreastScreen Van is coming to Yeoval 



School Calendar Dates & Notices 

 
 

 TERM 3 WEEK 10 
Years 9/10: 

English 
Industrial Technology—Metal 

Science 
 

TERM 4 WEEK 4 
Years 7/8: 

LOTE (Wiradjuri) - speaking and 
listening task 

 
Years 9/10: 

PDHPE 
 

VISIT OUR WEBSITE:  yeoval-c.schools.nsw.gov.au 

Term 3 Week 9 
K/1:  Blake 

For improved reading and 
handwriting. 

 
2/3/4: Ethan F 

For listening hard to learn 
tricky new mathematics 

concepts of flip, slide and 
turns of 2D shapes. 

 
5/6: Bailey 

For a strong informational 
speech on Hiroshima. 

 
Stage 4:  Yasin 

For being brave and 
performing music by himself. 

 
Stage 5:  Tyson 

For his leadership skills at 
sport and his increasing 

proficiency in metal. 
 

Stage 6: Alana R 
For excellent assessment 
results over a number of 

subjects. 
 

CONGRAT ULATIONS 
to all our award 

winners this 
week! 

 

STUDENTS OF THE WEEK WHAT’S  ON  ASSESSMENT CALENDAR 

BRONZE MERIT AWARD              
RECIPIENTS: 

Ethan F, Annabelle, Audrey, Jiego 

BILLABONG VOUCHER WINNERS 
Student/Teacher Merit Award Winners: 

Student:  Teacher:  Miss Crain 

TERM 3 WEEK 10 

Tuesday 20 September 
Redtember: 

Wear red and make a donation 
to Ronald McDonald House 
Charities in the Central West 

Wednesday 21 September 
Katoomba High School visit to 

YCS Ag Farm 

Thursday 22 September 
PUBLIC HOLIDAY IN 

MEMORY OF                        
QUEEN ELIZABETH II 

Year 12 Farewell Dinner 
Royal Hotel Yeoval 

Friday 23 September 
NAIDOC Day 

Library Opening 
Mural Launch 

Year 12 Farewell Assembly 

LAST DAY TERM 3 

TERM 4 WEEK 1 

Monday 10 October 
Term 4 commences 

Wednesday 12 October 
Secondary Sports Gala Day—

Trundle 

Wednesday 19 October 
CSU Future Moves visit 

K-12 

 21-22 October 
Student Immunisations 

NEXT P&C MEETING 
Monday 17 October from 6pm 

SILVER AWARD RECIPIENT: 

Sophia 




